
Secretariat Meeting Minutes, Via Zoom         April 25, 2022 

 

Attendance:   Angela Feltz, Teri Gabor, Deacon Bill Jacobs, Jim Connors, Vicki Johnson, Baron Johnson, 

Lois Schering, Bogdan Vacaliuc, and Dick Shriver. 

Members of the Regional Service Team - Bernadette Charlton, Jennifer Burger, Darryl Menning, and 

Kelley Wheatley. 

Absent:   Brendan Foley, and Israel Figueroa. 

Deacon Bill Jacobs opened with prayer. 

Angie Feltz welcomed all. 

Leaders Prayer. 

Group reunion. 

Members of the Regional Service Team were present to answer any questions we may have.   

Discussed having a Weekend while not having a complete Secretariat or School of Leaders – Members 

of the Regional Service team responded with their thoughts on the matter. 

Having an active SOL is more important than a complete Secretariat.  The alternative might be a group of 

dedicated Cursillistas that spend time together in group reunion and some kind of formation in 

preparation for the Weekend while trying to develop a SOL.  People who will be serving on teams should 

be involved with SOL although this isn’t always the case.  Need people who know the Method and 

Mentality to be presenting at SOL.  Being spread out makes meeting in person difficult so using a service 

like Zoom is a good alternative.  Hardest part is getting people interested.  Eduardo Bonnin said that if 

you don’t have a strong 4Th day then it would be better not to have weekends, Bernadette clarified this 

by saying that he was referring to Group Reunions and Ultreya and she completely agrees.  If we don’t 

have group reunions for our new Cursillistas then the weekend isn’t going to be a viable way to share 

Christ.  Bernadette said that as long as we are having Group Reunions and Ultreya’s then go ahead with 

the weekends.  One idea is to take SOL to the team formation.  Zoom is a great tool for SOL.  A letter was 

sent out  to the 4th Day community hoping to get a group to work together on these vacancies with no 

replies.  Discussed the fact that there are many Cursillistas moving into the area.  We need to be careful 

of those that are moving into the area as we know what “Cursillo” they lived, or what they want to bring 

in while we are trying to use the new Rector’s Guide as well as removing the “fluff”.  When the SOL is 

struggling then we need to make sure that the Team gets it.  We need to find a common ground as to 

what is closest to the original Charism.  We definitely want the Group Reunions to go on.    Angie Feltz 

thanked the Regional Team for joining us and will get in touch with Bernadette if we need to do this 

again.  The Regional Service Team left the meeting.  

Secretary Report – Teri Gabor – Teri emailed the Secretariat minutes from the February 28, 2022 

meeting to all members. No corrections needed to be made. 



Treasurer Report – Baron Johnson – Sent out the checking account info for March and April.  March had 

a lot of expenses for the Regional Spring Encounter.  Spent $1014.80 for food and paper products.  

$128.00 left over to be used for the Men’s weekend.  All the food was put out and Regional Team 

responded with a check quickly.  Checking $2046.32 and Savings $6154.00.  Will be moving funds from 

savings to checking for the Men’s weekend.  Have a chef for the Men’s weekend.  Still looking for 

Kitchen help.  May be a conflict on Saturday lunch if it is raining.  Expenses for March and April was 

$1519.31, deposits were $1114.00.  We paid $400 for the kitchen team and Deacon Bill for the Regional.  

The first week in May will make the transfer for the weekend.  Once done with the weekend will transfer 

everything to Gary.   

Lois Schering – There is still $1834.10 in the African fund.   

Pre-Cursillo – Vicki Johnson – We have 10 men and one additional that won’t know until the week of the 

Weekend if he can make it.  Deacon Bill has the list of men so he can begin his calls.  Will reach out to 

the candidates about what to bring and what to expect.  Will check with Jim Connors on the appropriate 

list of things to bring.   

Cursillo – Jim Connors – See Report.  Women’s weekend is scheduled for October 27-31, 2022.  Last 

from Vicki was that we had 15 applications turned in.  We do not have a Rectora or a list of possible 

candidates for Rectora.  Put together a list of Ultreya attendance at OLOF and St. Mary’s.  Don’t have 

one for St. Jude.  Men’s weekend is May 19-22, 2022.  Lost two team members.  Juggled some of the 

men and still need to find someone to be a Shepherd and give the Ideal Rollo.   Reformation meetings 

will be April 30 and May 14 at OLOF.  Hoping all team members can attend at least one.  Need a priest 

for Saturday night and Sunday.  Deacon Bill said he will take care of finding priests.  Deacon Brian Gabor 

has agreed to help out also.  Not supplying soft drinks anymore.  Had reserved 4 weekends at the 

Retreat Center, dropped two and keeping the weekends of April 27-30 and Nov 2-5.  Covid requirements 

have been completely dropped.  Deacon Al is keeping the 20-21 prices in place for us.  He is not able to 

make a weekend yet.  Jim has all the Clausura booklets and song books.  Trying to recruit someone at St. 

Therese with no response from them.   Hoping that some of the Women from the last weekend and 

Men from the upcoming weekend would be interested in helping out on the Secretariat.   

Post Cursillo – Vacant   

School of Leaders – Vacant 

Jim Connors brought up talking about a Rectora.  Baron suggested meeting in May to talk about who the 

Rectora should be.  Angie asked Jim to send an email to the Secretariat with the names of those he has.   

Step By Step – Lois Schering – Beginning in the fall we will do Thursday night of Step by Step.  Will need 

to start training the Rectora for the fall weekend on Thursday night of the Step by Step.  Lois will look 

over the Rector guide compared to the old new guide to see what is changed in anticipation of a Rectora 

being selected so she can train the Rectora and possibly the team and any others interested in 

participating.  

Spiritual Advisor - Deacon Bill Jacobs – Already mentioned the priest issue.  May 1st is the Feast of St. 

Joseph the Worker, but Sunday Mass will override that.  Pray for the success of the Movement as we 



should on the 1st of each month.  Its way past time to be offering Palanca for the Movement and keep it 

in the front of our mind.  Angie mentioned that the Palanca vigil is on the website.   

Webmaster - Bogdan Vacaliuc – Thanked Angie for mentioning the website.  When Angie asked for the 

Palanca Vigil for the Regional, so he was able to do that.  Spent time looking into alternatives to what we 

already have for the database.  Also asked to look into being able to host videos.  Either we need to pay 

to have the videos or develop the software to do that.  Research needs to be done but could potentially 

run $800 to $1000 a year or develop the software to run on Bogdan’s server.  Baron commented that 

research needs to be done and looking towards 2023 to do this.  Has looked into what other churches 

have done.  Deacon Bill mentioned that we don’t want Bogdan to put in numerous hours for something 

that may not get any interest.     

Palanca – Lois Schering – As far as Palanca is concerned, she doesn’t think she should be listed as the 

English Palanca Coordinator just the Palanca Coordinator.  Spanish community doesn’t have anyone 

sending out palanca or receiving palanca.  They aren’t doing anything this year because of Covid.  Lois is 

sending out palanca to the English and Spanish communities around the world.  No one has a problem 

with this.  Israel Figueroa mentioned at the Regional Encounter that they were having a weekend in the 

Fall.   

25th Anniversary – Dick Shriver – Lois and Dick have been working on this.  We do have the Bishop to 

celebrate Mass for us on Saturday, October 1st at 10:00 am at the Cathedral.  Will have our Ultreya and 

Fiesta there.  Just need to hear if this is a go?  If so, would like to send out a letter to the 4th Day 

community to see how many people would be interested in this.  Lois said that Velma is working on a list 

of those who made the first weekends so they can get a special invitation. 

Secretariat Vacancies – Angie mentioned the idea of getting groups to work on the areas where there 

are vacancies and asked that we all starting thinking about this.   

New Business – Velma has started up the last Tuesday of the Month Knoxville Ultreya strictly on Zoom 

at 6:30. If anyone needs the Zoom, they need to email Angie to get the link.  This will always be the last 

Tuesday of each month and always on Zoom.   

Next Meeting – Next Secretariat meeting will be Thursday, June 23, 2022, at 7:00 pm via Zoom.  

Deacon Bill led us in the closing prayer. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Teri Gabor 

Secretary 


